
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
From the Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
.

Mount Kuring-gai Public School Newsletter 
 

Mount Kuring-gai Public School                                           
Leeming Street, Mount Kuring-gai 2080                                     

(T) 02 9457 9088 (F) 02945 8691                                                 
E-mail: mtkuringga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
 

 

December 

Dear Community, 
 
I trust you are having a restful and welcome holiday break.   
 
I am posting this holiday advertisement newsletter for your viewing.  Please remember that the 
financial support offered by our local businesses, either through donation to the newsletter, prizes 
and financial support through events such as Mountain Fest or just a small donation cheque here and 
there provides a valuable income stream for our programs.   
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to address a number of concerns that have been raised with 
me during the last fortnight of the year and into the break: 
 
Student Reports: The reporting timelines and when we report on English and Mathematics will be 
changed for the 2014 year.  As I stated through the 2013 year to the P&C and in this forum, the staff 
were trialing a new format and timeline to help guide a more informed teaching a learning program.  I 
believe we can still do this, whilst providing a more standard reporting to parent framework.   
A more detailed presentation of our assessment and reporting policy will be provided at the 
beginning of the new school year.   
 
Celebration of Learning and Awards:  As with all presentation ceremonies, there will always be a 
divergence of views regarding the type, number, recipients of awards and the duration.  I fully 
understand this and will be discussing many of the concerns raised to date with my staff during Term 
One of the 2014 school year.   
I am sure you will appreciate, I will never please everyone with the decisions, that are ultimately 
ratified by me, however, be assured that the concerns raised thus far have been noted and will be 
discussed.   
 
School Security: To date I have been notified on three occasions and have been on site for reports of 
intruders and possible vandalism.  To date they have been false alarms.  However, this does not mean 
we should be complacent.  If you see or hear of any inappropriate actions in or around our school 
grounds please call School Security on 1300 880 021.   
 
Surveys: Thank you to the community members who have completed the current School Life Surveys.  
New surveys on Certificates and Awards will be published in January.  I will email and text the link 
when appropriate.  
 
I am also attaching a Parenting Ideas note on holiday thoughts.  As a father just about to embark on 
this journey from today on, I found a couple of ideas quite good.   
 
Kind regards, 
 
Glenn O’Neill. 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please Support our Sponsors 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



GIRLS ONLY FOOTBALL (SOCCER) 
Under 8 years to Under 18 years 

Beginners and experienced players welcome 
Register at www.mtcolahfc.org.au in January 2014 

Enquiries Michelle Boccalatte 0425 200 290 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.mtcolahfc.org.au/


 



 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 





 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 





 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
Long Day 7:30am ~ 5:30pm 
Short Day 8:30am ~ 3:30pm 

Children aged 2 ~ 6years, Accredited Centre 
Experienced and Qualified Staff 

Extra programs: Music, Creative Dancing,  
School Readiness & Languages 

 
 

 

Waratah Pre School 
12 Waratah Road Berowra NSW 2081 
Phone: 02 9456 3434  
Waratahpre_school@bigpond.com 
www.waratahpreschool.com.au 

mailto:Waratahpre_school@bigpond.com


 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 


